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Newsletter No. 3 Friday 15th February, 2019 

Chewton Primary School Values 

Community Inclusion Curiosity Integrity 

Work and play together 
across the school 
Acceptance and sense of 
belonging 
Strong and active 
partnerships between 
students, staff, families and 
the community. 
Active participation in all 
structures, networks – class, 
whole school, family and 
community. 

Include and respect all types 
of people 
Celebrate and respect 
differences and diversity 
 

Questioning ideas, beliefs 
Challenging old thoughts 
Wondering why/how? 
Developing new interests 
 

Be honest, even if you are in 
the wrong 
To consistently uphold the 
values of our school 
 

 
Student Values Awards 

Staff Value Awarded to For 

Emma Inclusion Gus including other children in his reading 

Renee Community Sunny His encouragement of others during P.E  

Nicole community  Rhona For helping in the classroom 

Scott community Thorston for his community spirit within the classroom 

Mrs Eddy Curiosity Kai for wanting to know more about a story that was shared 

 
Star Learner of the Week 

Staff Curriculum Awarded to For 

Emma English Jai completing his picture 

Renee Maths Quincy her effort and progress with skip counting by 10’s 

Nicole English Nathan being the author of his own book 

Scott English Edie her brilliant sentences using her words in spelling 

Mrs Eddy Handwriting Gabby using the dotted third lines to write with consistent size and shape 
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tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
On behalf of all students, staff and families I would like to thank Patsy and Emma for the coordination of 
another successful swimming and water safety program.  I would also like to thank the Chewton Swimming 
Pool and our additional AUSTSWIM qualified teachers for their support and commitment to our program.  
Most importantly I would like to thank and congratulate the students for their continued efforts 
throughout the duration of the program.  I was very proud to see the smiles on faces when children had 
challenged themselves to achieve success when putting their face in the water, swimming in deep water, 
trying new strokes for the first time, floating on their back and treading water when fully clothed.  
Chewton Primary School students shined as they took on challenges, learned new skills, celebrated success 
and had fun with friends.  Well done to you all.  I would also like to thank families for their support of and 
attendance at swimming sessions.  We appreciate your engagement in the program.  Finally I would like to 
thank all staff, families and students for their involvement in the fun day at the pool today.  It was a great 
opportunity to put into practice the skills learned throughout the program and to have fun at the pool.  We 
welcome feedback from families and students regarding the swimming program. 
 
Chewton Primary School will have our Welcome Family Tea on Monday 18th February 5:00-7:00. 
Please join us for a family friendly event to meet new families, mix with old friends and talk to staff 
members.  The Picnic/Pizza night is a BYO food and drink (no alcohol) event.  The pizza oven will be fired up 
and families are welcome to bring any food item they would like to cook in the oven.  There is also a BBQ 
option or you might just bring a picnic.  Please bring food down from the BBQ area to eat as a whole group 
around the pizza oven.  Children will be the responsibility of parents.  
 
Throughout the first three weeks of term, students have been working with their classroom teacher to 
unpack the school values in learning spaces and in the yard to develop a collective and consistent 
understand of what our values look like across the school.  The values unpacked will be collected from 
each room and collated to form our school values matrix that will be shared with all students, staff and 
families.  We look forward to bringing this all together and then sharing this with the community. 
 
All lost property will be available for families and students to search through on Monday night at the 
Welcome Family Tea.  If you are missing any school jumpers or any swimmers or towles from the 
swimming program, please search through the lost property.   
 
Thanks 
Marita Eddy 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Dates to Remember ï 2019 

Term 1 

February 

Mon 18th  3:45-4:45 pm Autism Support Group 

Mon 18th  5:00-7:00 pm Welcome Picnic/Pizza  

Wed 20th  9:00-11:00 am Responsible Pet Ownership (Postponed)  

Mon 25th ï Tues 26th  3:30-6:30 pm Parent Teacher Interviews  

March 

Sat 2nd  Morning  BBQ Fundraiser  

Mon 11th  No school  Labour Day Holiday 

Fri 15th   Athletics Day ï Taradale Cricket Ground 

Mon 18th  3:45-4:45 pm Autism Support Group 

Thurs 21st  6:00 pm School Council AGM 

Thurs 21st   Harmony Day 

Fri 22nd  No school Curriculum Day 

Tue 26th   Netball/AFL 9s Grade 3/4  

Wed 27th   Netball/AFL 9s Grade 5/6  

Thurs  28th    Castlemaine State Festival Year 3-6 (TBC) 

April 

Wed 3rd   School Photos (TBC) 

Thurs 4th   Bike Ed: Mountain bike path 3-6 Harcourt  

Fri 5th  Morning Sallyôs Wedding Breakfast (whole school) 

Fri 5th  2:30pm dismissal End of Term 1 

 
Term Dates – 2019 
Term 1: Wednesday February 30th to Friday April 5th  
Term 2: Tuesday April 23rd to Friday June 28th 
Term 3:  Monday July 15th to Friday September 20th  
Term 4: Monday October 7th to Friday December 20th  
 
Art News - Melissa 
Dear parents, families and carers, 
My name is Melissa and I am the Art teacher at Chewton this year.  I am really enjoying getting to know 
your children as we create art together and the parents that I have met so far.  I am writing  to you as the 
grade 3/4 class have been offered the opportunity to create some art for the upcoming Illumin8 Festival at 
the Great Stupa in Bendigo.  This would involve the students being invited to create a picture that shows 
what they think peace is or looks like and putting this image onto a flag that could be hung at the festival.  
This is a wonderful opportunity for the students to participate in an activity that supports our value of 
celebrating diversity in our community.   
 
We will seek permission from families before submitting any artwork to be displayed at the festival.  
Student artwork that is not submitted will be displayed at school. 
 
I have attached a link with further information regarding the festival.  If you have any questions, please feel 
free to contact me or speak to me at the school on Fridays. 
https://www.bendigotourism.com/whats-on/next-7-days/event/8856-illumin8-vesak-festival-of-light-and-
peace 
Warm regards, 
Melissa 
 
Working with Children’s Checks 
Please go online and fill out an application form. Checks are free when you volunteer at our school and are 
required for camps, excursions, playgroups and many other programs. 
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Sign in/Sign out Book 
Please remember to sign your child into school if they arrive after 9:10 am.  By 9:10 am the class roll will 
have already been completed by your child’s teacher and collected for Sally to process.  Sally uses the sign 
in book to check the time of arrival for students and to ensure that they are not marked as absent for the 
entire day.   It is really important that we are aware of the names of all students that are in the school at all 
times in the case of an emergency.  Visitors are also required to use the visitor sign in and sign out book so 
that we are aware of all adults that are in the school at all times in the case of an emergency.   
 
CSEF – Camps Sports Excursion Fund 
Families holding a valid means-tested concession card or temporary foster parents are eligible to apply for 
the Sports/Camps/Excursion Fund.  Payments of $125 per year for eligible primary school students are 
made directly to the school and are tied to the student to be used for Camps, sporting events and 
excursions.  The CSEF payment cannot be used towards voluntary school charges, books, stationery, school 
uniforms, before/after school care, music lessons, or formals/graduations.  If you applied for the CSEF at 
your child's school in 2018, you do not need to complete an application form in 2019 unless there has been 
a change in your family circumstances.  
Your child's school will apply for the CSEF on your behalf. 
You will only need to submit an application form in 2018 if any of the following changes have occurred: 
ǒ new student enrolments: your child has started or changed schools in 2018 or you did not apply at 

the same school in 2017 or 

ǒ changed family circumstances: such as a change of custody, change of name, concession card 

number, or new siblings commencing at the school in 2018. 

Schools are able to accept and process applications up until the end of term two each year. 
There are pink forms on the hallway table, please complete and return asap.  
Please see Sally for any further clarification.  
 
Keeping our Kids Safe 
Parents are able to take photos of other children as part of school events however these images must 
never be placed on internet sites including all social media. Names must never be attached to images.  
As a school, most parents have given permission for photos to share on our school website, Chewton Chat 
and other promotional sites. You are able to withdraw permission at any time. First names only are used.  
 
Breakfast Club 
Breakfast Club will continue to run in 2019 if we are able to attract some volunteer parents to organise this 
program.  Please put your name down on the volunteer list if you are able to offer your support.  Thank 
you to those who have already put their name down.  Days for Breakfast Club will depend on the 
availability of the 2019 volunteers.   
 
Head Lice 
It’s that time of year where we’ve had some cases of headlice.  Could all families please check their child’s 
hair. 
 
Parent teacher interviews 
Formal interviews will be in week 5 of Term 1 on Monday 25th and Tuesday 26th February.  There are a list 
of times on your child’s classroom door.  If these days and times are not suitable for your needs, please 
negotiate another time with your child’s teacher.   Please continue to connect with all staff across the 
school at all times.  We welcome regular communication and casual hellos.  Close contact with your child’s 
school makes a huge difference to the educational and social/emotional outcomes of all children.  The 
Chewton Primary School community is leading the way in this area and family/school/community 
partnerships are certainly valued by all. 
 



BBQ Fundraiser 
Friends of the Arts provide annual funds towards school programs at Chewton Primary School and have 
been able to do this through their commitment to an annual barbecue fundraiser.  This year the barbecue 
will run on Saturday 2nd March.  Friends of the Arts have decided to contribute the funds from the 
barbecue towards the completion of the stage.  At our Welcome Tea on Monday 18th March, the Grounds 
and Buildings Committee will display the plans for the completion of the stage.  We encourage all families 
to support the fundraiser by; 
● Providing donations for the raffle (place in the basket in the hall) 
● Selling raffle tickets (tickets and information will be sent home next week) 
● Volunteering on the day (please put your name down on the sign up sheet at the Welcome Tea or 

later in the week on the notice board in the corridor)  
 
Autism Support Group Meeting 
On Monday 18th 3:45-4:45 the Autism Support Group will meet for the second time.  We plan to meet 
twice a term and welcome school families and staff to attend.  The idea is to have an informal group to 
bounce ideas and strategies around and arrange a few coffees too. 
 
A closed Facebook Group has been set up as a result of the discussions from our December meeting.  
Please visit Chewton Primary School Autism Parent Support Group and send a request to join.  We look 
forward to catching up on Monday night before our Welcome Family Tea. 
 
Helpers 
There are many small and large ways that you can be involved with our school.   There is a list at the sign in 
table where you can put your name to any jobs around the school that are of interest to you.  Please add 
any ideas to the list that we may not have thought of yet. 
 

 
 
Some examples for helping may include  
ǒ Working in the vegetable garden with small groups of children  

ǒ Grounds and Buildings 

ǒ Friends of the Arts 

ǒ Breakfast Club  

ǒ Helpers in the classroom  

ǒ Hearing children read 

ǒ Helping with computer programs 

ǒ Taking a group for maths 

ǒ Book covering 

ǒ Library shelve sorting 

ǒ Art room helpers (Friday) 

ǒ Consider joining School Council. Details next week 

ǒ Lunch days (2 a term) 

ǒ Typing stories 

ǒ Add your own ideas 



Grounds and Buildings 
Grounds and Buildings are seeking some materials for the completion of the stage project.  If you have any 
corrugated iron sheets to donate, please inform Daydd or Michael. 
 
Instrumental Music Program 
Details of the Instrumental Music Program are outlined below. 

Instrument Violin 
  

Guitar 
Ukulele 

Bass 
Drums 

Piano/keyboard 
Banjo 

harmonica 

Singing 
Saxophone 

Flute 
Clarinet 

Cello 
Mandolin 
Trumpet 

Teacher Hilary Blakshaw AleK Stokes Drew Thorpe 

Day Tuesday Thursday Friday 

Contact blackshawhilary@gmail.com  drewthorpemusic@gmail.com 

 
 

 
 

Fee Structure for Lessons with Hilary Blackshaw 
 Price per individual lesson: $32 per ½ hour lesson charged per term. I am open to reasonable negotiations for flexible 

payment plans if there are financial hardships/difficulties meeting a term commitment. 

Sibling discount: 10% 

School discount: 10% 

 Lessons missed by students will be either; (if the invoice has been paid) made up at in the last week of term (set aside for 

this purpose) if reasonable measures have been made by the parent/guardian to inform me of the students absence by the 

morning of the lesson at the latest (allowances may be made for exceptional circumstances). If invoices have not yet be sent, 

and I have been adequately informed, the lesson will not be charged for. 

 Public holidays are always allowed for when invoicing, as do non-teaching days due to school events which I try to keep 

informed about as best I can. 

 If I am absent for a lesson due to illness or exceptional circumstances, parents/guardians and the school will be informed by 

the night before the lesson and the missed lesson will be not charged for or, if invoices have already been paid, will be either 

made up during the last week of term or credited to the following term. 

 Group lessons for performance preparation have not and will not be charged for and are usually scheduled for make up week 

at the end of the term and/or are included in my teaching timetable in addition to an individual lesson. 

 Rarely is a group lesson in place of an individual lesson, and if this was to happen (and this has only ever once been due to 

unexpected changes to the school routine which has affected my timetable to teach individual lessons) the parents would be 

informed and the students are either given a shared lesson for an hour, if time permits, or the parents would be compensated 

and not charged the full price for an individual lesson. 



Community News - Kids Snake and Spider Bite first Aid Workshop 

Where: Castlemaine Community House 

When:  5-5:45 pm on Friday 1st March. 

Expert Trainers teaching lifesaving skills for kids from Grades 3 to 6. Hosted by EMR, VEMTS Australia and 

Castlemaine Community House. After the course, an onsite Ambulance may be available to help kids to 

explore an emergency vehicle. 

Topics and Discussions 

1: Safety in and around the home 

2: What to do if bitten by a snake or Spider 

3: Calling for help 000 

  

The website to book in is: https://cch.weteachme.com/classes/1030694-kids-snake-and-spider-bite-first-

aid-workshop?fbclid=IwAR2S_-lQjjIXJ1JjTquhl6X-zMGpWkTBVksV3RbiM0PW26ERwaIJjyHdn20 

If you’d like to know more about it, feel free to email or call Kerrily (Kez) Jennings on Tuesdays or 

Thursdays. 

Phone: 5472 4842  Email:  communitydevelopment@cch.org.au  Website: www.cch.org.au 

 

Community News - Castlemaine Football Netball Club JUNIORS 
It is with great excitement that we announce that Registrations are Open for the 2019 Season with the Castlemaine 

Football Netball Club JUNIORS. 

2019 is going to be an amazing year for the CFNC Juniors with the opening of the new Wesley Hill Pavilion, with 

facilities for both boys and girls in our junior aged divisions.  Not forgetting new ground lighting, which will enable 

our teams to train in those dark winter months. 

Please read the below flyer for parents and children advising that registrations are open and where to register. 
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Community News - Castlemaine Goldfields Football Club (Soccer) 

 
 
 
 



                     
 

Welcome Family Tea ς Picnic/Pizza 
5:00-7:00 pm Monday 18th February 

      
 Please join us for this family friendly event to meet new families, mix with old friends and 
talk to staff members. 

 
This is a BYO food and drink event (no alcohol) 

 
ǒ The pizza oven will be fired up and families are very welcome to bring any food 

item they would like to cook in the oven. 

ǒ There is also a BBQ option or you might just bring a picnic. 

ǒ Please bring food down from the BBQ area to eat as a whole group around the 

pizza oven.   

ǒ Children will be the responsibility of parents.  

                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


